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From the Principal   
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am pleased to be able to notify all members of our school community 
that on Friday of last week the Department of Education issued 
updated guidelines relating to the recommencement of a number of 
school based activities that had been previously restricted due to the 
COVID 19 social distancing requirements. The following extracts from 
the department’s guidelines are provided as a background for parents 
and carers: 
 
“With updated health advice and changes to state and national restrictions, 
schools are able to recommence the majority of school-based activities from 
either 15 June 2020 or the start of Term 3 (20 July 2020). Some activities are 
continuing to be considered…….. 
The majority of school-based activities can recommence, as long as the 
following measures are observed: 
• all visitors and external to school providers must adhere to relevant 
hygiene, distancing and safety protocols 
• Principals may continue to restrict, limit or prohibit activities if they are 
seen as contrary to the current health advice 
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Vision Statement 
Rathmines Public School’s vision is to pursue and celebrate excellence in all areas and to ensure everyone 
has the opportunity to experience success within a supportive, safe and engaging learning environment 
which embraces the creative and productive use of technology and is free from all forms of discrimination.  
Our vision is to educate students for life by fostering their sense of wellbeing and developing their personal 
values of honesty, resilience, empathy, respect and responsibility. 
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• external providers and visitors are required to demonstrate compliance with health and safety requirements 
including adhering to strict guidelines and completing relevant forms 
• non-essential adults are still not permitted on school grounds or at school events – this includes parents/carers 
unless specifically approved by the Principal. 
 
Activities/site usage that can take place from Monday 15 June 2020 
• School assemblies (limited to 15 minutes and no external visitors) 
• Choirs and performing arts at school, with safety protocols in place 
• Students may attend other schools for essential curriculum related reasons or placements (e.g. auditions or 
placement tests) 
• Incursions/external providers can provide activities that support delivery of curriculum (e.g. music tutors, sport 
skills development programs, science demonstrations, drama tutors, Healthy Harold). 
 
 Activities/site usage that can take place from beginning of Term 3 
• All school sport and activities including competitions aligned with current health advice (including those activities 
run by external organisations) 
• Inter-school student events and competitions (choirs, sport, debating, public speaking, performing arts, Selective 
Sports High School trials etc) 
• SRE/SEE lessons 
• P&C meetings – with a strong preference for on-line where possible 
• Parent/teacher meetings – where these need to take place – strong preference for online where possible unless 
involving serious matters that require face to face discussion 
 
Activities under consideration from Term 3 
The following events will be reconsidered in Term 3. For now these events must remain on hold. 
• School camps 
• Excursions 
• Parent attendance at assemblies and other school events (e.g. graduation ceremonies or student speech events) 
• Parent volunteers – e.g. parent reading helpers (note: canteen and uniform shop volunteers are permitted) 
• Interstate excursions 
• School based activities that involve large gathering of adults are not permitted at this time.” 
 

One of the very positive aspects of the school culture which exists at RPS is the readiness of staff 
members to give freely of their time in order to provide children in all classes with the opportunity to 
participate in a wide range of extra curricula activities. Following the easing of COVID 19 restrictions class 
teachers and members of our support staff are eager to once again provide these opportunities to our 
students. The following activities will recommence as from the beginning of next week: 
 
Miss Watson’s   Choral Singing   on  Wednesday mornings at 8:10 am in the school hall  
Mr Fisher’s          Guitar Groups    on Thursday mornings at 8:30 am and during the lunch break  
Mrs Wick’s          Senior Girls Dance on Thursday mornings at 8:30 am 
Mrs Cawley’s and Miss Lizdennis’s  Junior Dance on Thursdays at 8:00am and during the recess break  
Miss Watson’s    Boys Dance on Friday mornings at 8:15am 
Mrs Russell’s  Aerobics  on Fridays during lunch break. 
 

The School Band will recommence at the start of Term 3 with practice sessions being held during lunch 
breaks on Mondays. Mrs Seymour will be sending out further details to band members before the end of 
term.   
 
COVID19 has certainly had a big impact on school and inter school sport during the first half of the year. 

From the Principal cont’d  
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Cross Country and Athletics carnivals at Zone, Hunter and NSW levels have 
unfortunately been cancelled along with the majority of PSSA knockout 
competitions. Miss Case and Mr McNamara are currently exploring ways to 
facilitate inter school sport on a modified level during Terms 3 and 4. The 
plan is to work with members of the Westlakes PSSA to organise a number 
of Gala Days as well as Round Robin Competitions for our netball, touch 
footy and Oztag teams. I am also hopeful that the Newcastle Knights and 
NSW Cricket Association may sponsor some opportunities for inter school 
sport during the second half of the year. The first step in the revitalizing of 
our sports programme will be giving all of our primary students the 
opportunity to test themselves on our school based cross country track 
when we hold a modified cross country carnival in the school grounds on 
the last day of term. Planning is also underway for the conducting of our 
annual Athletics Carnival early in Term 3.  
 
Zoom Assembly 
I congratulate all of our school leaders on the manner in which they 
conducted our first ever Zoom School Assembly last Friday! The children not 
only responded really well to the challenge of running the assembly in an 
empty hall but they also provided great tech support to all teachers by 
setting up the zoom link in each classroom beforehand. A highlight of the 
assembly was the presentation of badges by Mr Ruecroft to the following 
members of our two debating teams: 
 
“Rathmines Raptors”     Molly, Brayden S, Harry T, Jamie and Jamelia 
“Rathmines Rhinos”     Kenya, Cruz S, Orton, Tayla L, and Zane 
Debating Officials         Amber H, Noah H and Dakotah C 
 
2021 Kinder Transition 
Parents and carers with children starting school in kinder at Rathmines next 
year will receive an email in the next few days with a link to a special 
welcoming video which is designed to give the children an initial 
introduction to the experience of a kinder student at our school. This 
initiative has been implemented in response to our restriction on running 
the usual Rathmines Rascals playgroup sessions during the second half of 
this term. Invitations will also be sent out shortly for our 2021 kinder 
students to participate in a Zoom based Rascals experience during the final 
weeks of this term. With the gradual easing of social distancing restrictions 
we are hoping that the “Catalina Kids” program will be able to be 
conducted with minimum modifications in Term 3. The complementary 
Catalina Kids t-shirts are expected to be delivered to the school in the next 
few days and will be sent home to families before the end of term. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

Nick Walker 

Principal 

From the Principal cont’d  

Any school notes that are 

sent home can also be found 

on the Skoolbag App.  On 

the home screen,  click on 

the Rathmines Public School 

link. 

On the next screen 

click on Notes Sent Home.  

You can then scroll through 

to find the information you 

need. 
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GARDENING CLUB 

 

 

Our spiral herb garden is growing well.  

We are delighted to have more frogs move into our 

frog pond after this much-needed rain! 

We love grinding up food for our worm farm.  Keep up the great recycling of 

your bottles and poppers. 

A very big THANK YOU to Wangi Wangi Men’s Shed for making our Garden Club 
signs. We are thrilled with them! 

To our wonderful volunteers: Karen, Bev, Shelley and Liz, you make 
gardening so much fun. Thank you.  
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SCIENCE FUN IN 2/3R 

2/3R had lots of fun making animal hats for their Science topic 
‘That’s My Hat’.  Students made their animal hats from a variety of 
materials and presented them to the class stating how they 
designed them and then made them. 

             - Mrs Burns 

               Science Teacher 
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UNIFORM ORDER FORM K-2 

 

TO ORDER 

 Complete this form 

 Make payment online at rathmines-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 Write the receipt number on the form 

 Return form to school office.  Order will be filled and given to your child. 
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UNIFORM ORDER FORM 3-6 

 

TO ORDER 

 Complete this form 

 Make payment online at rathmines-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 Write the receipt number on the form 

 Return form to school office.  Order will be filled and given to your child. 
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SCHOOL INFORMATION 

 MAKING A PAYMENT? 

To pay by card simply go online to  

https://rathmines-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

In the MAKE A PAYMENT tab enter 

your child’s name and date of birth to 

begin the process. 

Cash and EFTPOS are accepted at 

the school office before 3pm. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Parents will receive a 

message via SMS if their 

child is marked absent at 

roll call.  Please reply to 

the message to explain 

the absence. 

STUDENTS ARRIVING 

LATE OR LEAVING 

EARLY 

 

 

 

 

 

must be signed in or out at the office 

by a responsible adult.  Parents will 

receive an email notification if their 

child has arrived late to school 

unaccompanied by an adult.  Please 

reply with an explanation. 

 

 

 

SCHOOL OFFICE 
8.30am—3.00pm 

Cash payments can be left in the payments 

slot after hours (right hand side of counter).  

EFTPOS only available before 3pm.   

FRIDAY 

KINDER  AND  YEAR  1  PARENTS 

Please pack spare undies and pants 
in your child’s bag.   

 

School supplies of spare clothing are very limited 
and if we have nothing suitable, we will need to 

contact you to bring a change of clothes to 
school. 

Thank you. 

For the safety and well-being of  

all our students, please ensure  

NO NUTS 

 OF ANY KIND 

are brought to school.  This 

includes any type of nut butter, 

chocolate nut spread like 

Nutella and any snack foods 

containing nuts. 
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